November 2008 

To All Interested Parties:

Government Code Section 65580 declares: The availability of housing is of vital statewide importance, and the early attainment of decent housing and a suitable living environment for every Californian, including farm-workers, is a priority of the highest order.
According to figures from the California Department of Housing and Community Development (HCD) Statewide Housing Plan, between 1997 and 2020 California will likely add more than 12.5 million new residents and should form approximately five million new households. In that same report HCD states that in order to meet projected demand, homebuilders and developers will have to build an average of 220,000 units per year. In 2007, 112,000 new homes and apartments were built, a reduction of 52,280 units from 2006.  

During the 2007-08 Legislative Session, the Assembly Committee on Housing and Community Development heard a wide range of measures affecting housing and land use policy.  Beginning in 2006 California's housing bubble burst, leading to a loss of equity for many homeowners and a jump in the number of foreclosures. Between 2006 and 2008 there were approximately 208,765 foreclosures statewide. 

This session the Assembly Committee on Housing and Community Development worked on several bills to help local governments and the state address the flood of foreclosures.  In addition the Committee worked on implementation language needed for programs created by Proposition 1C (the Emergency Housing and Shelter Act of 2006).  The bond created several new programs including the Transit-Oriented Development Housing Program, Infill Infrastructure Grant Program and the Housing-Related Parks Program.  

Affordable housing and debates over land use decisions continue to be significant challenges in California.  The following is a summary of legislation reviewed by the Assembly Committee on Housing and Community Development during the 2007-08 Legislative Session.  This document is intended as a source for preliminary information.  For additional detail about this summary or other activities of the committee, please contact the committee staff at (916) 319-2085.

Respectfully,

Lori Saldana, Chair

Assembly Committee on Housing and

    Community Development 
